GAELIC COLLEGE FOUNDATION

BOARD OF GOVERNORS

MAY 2, 2019

A meeting of the Gaelic College Foundation Board of Governors was held on May 2, 2019 at the Mabou campus.  In attendance were:  Chair Kirk MacRae, Ernie MacAulay, Susan Cameron, Anne Peters, Margie Beaton, Stephanie MacPherson, Fraser Patterson, Todd Higgins, CEO Rodney MacDonald and Recording Secretary Jennifer Daisley.

The Chair called the meeting to order at 5:20 pm.  Minutes of the last meeting were distributed.  It was moved by Ernie MacAulay, seconded by Margie Beaton, to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion carried.

Education Committee

Margie Beaton provided an update from the Education Committee.  They met for the first time with Kenneth MacKenzie, Director of Education.  She distributed terms of reference for the committee, provided attendance numbers for all school related events, and advised of funding received from the school board for 57 students to attend the March Break sessions.  The Atlantic Gaelic Academy is going well with 120 students in the current program.  Joyce MacDonald is working on the summer offering.  After school lessons continue with Margie Beaton teaching fiddle, piano and step dance at St. Ann’s and Kenneth MacKenzie teaching fiddle and piping at Mabou and Inverness.  An instructors retreat was held last month in St. Ann’s with plans to make it an annual event.  A planning session was held to discuss a Gaelic Immersion School with hopes to begin sometime between 2022 and 2025.  The committee is looking into obtaining accreditation through the Scottish Qualification Association in Edinburgh.
CEO Report

The CEO began his report with the Request For Proposals (RFP) process for the Mabou campus.  Six contractors submitted bids and an open house for contractors was held as well as individual meetings.  The CEO, Kenneth MacKenzie and Kevin Boutilier, Director of Maintenance, were involved in the selection process which was based on scoring of proposals.  Branding work for the site is ongoing with Vibe Marketing and a name for the site is yet to be chosen.  KitchenFest! information will be launched tomorrow on the College’s website.  The CEO will forward Rise Research’s report on last year’s festival to board members.  Linda Rankin is co-ordinating the festival this year while Brittany MacDonald is on maternity leave.  Joyce MacDonald and Colin MacDonald are both taking courses for their masters degrees through St. F.X. University.  
By-Laws

The CEO presented draft by-laws for review.  A nominating committee to help select board members was discussed.  Nominations for board members will still be accepted from the floor at the Annual General Meetings.  The Chair recommended putting together best practices from other organizations and then set up the committee.  There was discussion regarding Honourary Board Members.  Future appointments for Honourary Members won’t attend meetings or have a vote and this will be included in the by-laws.  It was moved by Todd Higgins, seconded by Margie Beaton, to approve the amended by-laws.  Susan Cameron questioned whether there is any mechanism to remove a board member.  The CEO advised that there is a Board Charter and he will forward a copy to board members and edit the wording in the new by-laws.  The edited by-laws will be emailed to board members for approval.  Motion carried.

Financial Statements

The CEO presented the draft budget for the St. Ann’s site and a separate draft budget for the Mabou site.  After discussion of both documents, it was moved by Todd Higgins, seconded by Susan Cameron, to approve the budgets presented.  Motion carried.  The CEO then presented the draft March 31, 2019, financial statements.  As a date for the annual audit has not been booked yet, the date of the Annual General Meeting will be set once the audit has begun.

The meeting was then adjourned for an in camera session.

